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Fig. 1. Photograph of a J-Pole antenna for use in mobile homes
and metal structures to increase NWR signal reception.

antenna was designed with both effectiveness and
expense in mind. The end result is a 3 dB gain, inexpen-
sive, flexible, light-weight antenna, which can be hung in
a window location in an inconspicuous manner to greatly
improve NWR signal reception. The external antenna is
expected to be distributed to 12,000 schools, businesses
and other government agencies as part of the FWIN
(Florida Warning and Information Network) project to
ensure that these locations receive a reliable NWR signal
(Hagan 1999). A tri-fold pamphlet (not shown), is being
developed by the NWS and Florida Division of
Emergency Management to accompany the external
antenna distribution in Florida. Plans are for this tri-fold
pamphlet to be distributed by NWR manufacturers with-
in the packaging that accompanies each NWR receiver.

5. Conclusion

Tests involving NWR were completed in response to
complaints from the public regarding limited NWR
reception in Florida. Results from these tests completed
by the Florida Division of Emergency Management
showed that the NWR signal was being attenuated by
metal used in the construction of the buildings and
homes in question. Signal attenuation tests identified
locations within the structures where the greatest
amount of attenuation occurred (and where lesser atten-
uation was experienced). The tests further showed that
using a simple J-pole external antenna mounted on a
window alleviated the attenuation problem. It is hoped
that this study’s preliminary results will alert the public,
emergency managers, and other local officials to the
potential for poor NWR reception in mobile homes and
metal buildings, as well as what corrective measures to
take. The use of lightweight external antennas and the
correct placement of NWRs should be stressed during
NWS outreach activities and public education efforts.
Obviously it is very important for residents to purchase a
NWR, but they must be educated about proper umit
placement and antenna availability. These education
efforts should inform customers, reduce complaints
regarding NWR reception, and increase public safety.
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